Ll NEWSLETTER
Friday 315t March 2023

Pre-Loved Uniform Sale — Thursday 30t March, 3.30-4.45

Thank you to our super PTA members who organised the pre-loved uniform sale
yesterday. Please let us know if you require any uniform (in between sales) and
we will always try to help you out.

We have a lot of lost property in the red boxes stored in the playground shelter.
Please have a look if you think your child is missing anything. Anything left in
the boxes will be taken away.

Easter Tombola

Thank you to everyone who supported this event on Tuesday after school. Our
children certainly had fun finding those lucky tickets. A huge round of thanks go
to our fabulous team here at Neville’s Cross for donating all of the prizes along
with kind donations from Tesco and from Anne Simpson, a friend of the school!
Your support is very much appreciated. Well done to Mrs Charters for organising
the troops to deliver this event.

Easter Service at St John’s

On Thursday our children in KS1 led a super Easter service at St John’s. Our
children were amazing! They delivered their lines brilliantly and raised the roof
with their beautiful singing. Thank you, Mrs Banks for organising this event, to
our KS1 team for all of their preparations and to Rev. Barney Huish for inviting us
to St John’s to perform our Easter service.

Dance Festivals

We have been represented at the Gala theatre in the dance festival by Aydon
Class, Auckland Class and by our Drama and Musical Theatre group. Our
children have been some of the youngest children to enter the festival but
certainly have shone. Well done to all of our children for taking part in this event
and to our staff for creating their excellent dance routines. Thank you to Miss
Biggs for organising this event for us and to all of our parents who have
supported these events. It is very much appreciated.



King Charles’ Coronation Celebration

On Friday 5% May we will celebrate the King’s Coronation in school. Children are
invited to wear red, white and blue themed clothes. We will also be having a
special buffet lunch in school (please see menu below). If your child would like to
be part of the buffet lunch, please let us know.

KS1 Zoolab Visit Monday 17t April 2023

As part of our bucket list programme
of enrichment and our Science topic on
animals next half-term, Alnwick,
Auckland and Aydon classes will each
have workshops with Zoolab on
Monday 17t April (first day back after
Easter). The children will have a
chance to handle a variety of critters and creatures and learn interesting facts
about that. School will be subsidising part of the cost, however to enable us to
continue providing such experiences, we do rely on voluntary contributions to
help fund this. As such, we ask for a voluntary contribution of £4.00 per child. A
ParentPay item will be set up next week and a text sent out when it goes live.

Thank you A

Y5/6 Bikeability Programme — Summer Term

® In July, our Year 5 and 6
children will participate in
the Bikeability

® programme. Bikeability is
the government’s national
cycling training

- programme which helps

e - | children learn practical

skills and develop an
understanding of how to cycle safely on today’s roads. More information to
follow on the details of the programme and the equipment needed.

CoolMilk
If you would like your child to receive milk in school, please visit the Coolmilk
website and sign up. Milk is free for children under 5.



Eco / Gardening Club request for supplies!

We would very much welcome donations of plants, seeds, sets % % .

and bulbs if you have any going spare. Particularly food crops, A5 8. 4

herbs and wildflower seeds please! Thank you from Mrs Talbot 3,\% %’%

and Mrs Young. el a9
I 1

A Plea for Yoghuts Pots and Egg Boxes

After Easter all our children will be making seed bombs and to help with this we
need lots of empty egg boxes and yoghurt pots. Please save yours up over the
Easter holidays and bring them into school on Monday 17% April. Thank you

Music Service Concert at The Sage

Some of our children took part in the Durham Music Service concert at The Sage
last night. Katie M, Evan and Caleb played in the wind band as part of a big
music showcase involving over 500 children and young people. For more
information please follow the link https://tinyurl.com/9p7c9v8s

Communication Channels

Please remember that we have a number of
dedicated communication channels for you to be
able to contact the school office, your child’s teacher
and any member of our leadership team. Our
communication policy on our website provides more
information. We encourage parents to use the main
school email address for anything urgent or more general and for anything
specific to your child regarding learning and friendships, for example, please use
the class email address. Seesaw and Tapestry are tools for us to communicate
your child’s learning in school and for you to share your child’s learning at home.
Please do not use Seesaw or Tapestry to message teachers or to make a
complaint. We will be disabling this function from our platforms and teachers
will not reply to any messages received via these platforms in the future.

Vacancy

We are looking for a fabulous Tea Time Club Supervisory Assistant to join our
friendly team. If you are interested, or know someone who may be interested
please follow this link. Thank you! Vacancies (nevillescross.durham.sch.uk)



https://tinyurl.com/9p7c9v8s
https://www.nevillescross.durham.sch.uk/about-us/vacancies/

Awards and Celebrations
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Star of the Week

Being a good friend and maintaining healthy friendships

Lambton Olivia Barnard Oscar
Lumley Xander Bowes James
Alnwick Olivia Brancepeth Lydia B
Auckland Annie Lindisfarne Arda
Aydon Mason Warkworth Lily & Harris
Bamburgh Katie M
Reader of the Week
Lambton lzzy Barnard Charlie
Lumley Yara Bowes Angus
Alnwick Araya Brancepeth Swift
Auckland Serena Lindisfarne Henry
Aydon Amelie Warkworth Amelia
Bamburgh Rory
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Tidiest Classroom: Aydon
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Happy Birthday to

All our children who have had a

birthday this week and who will

celebrate their birthday over the
Easter holidays




Future Planning for the Summer Fayre Friday 30t June 2023

We are busy making plans for our annual Summer Fair which will be held this
year on Friday 30" June and we want to make this year’s BIGGER and better!

1 Raffle Prizes: If any of our families own a business or work for a business
or company who would be kind enough to donate a raffle prize, (e.g.




